Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, State Coordinator
April 2016 Report

Meetings – Conferences - Conventions – 15
· Illinois Leadership Council for Agricultural Education Meeting, East Peoria
· Illinois Committee for Agricultural Education Meeting, East Peoria

· IL Agricultural Education Roundtable Meeting, East Peoria

· ROE #9 Department Head – Insurance Meeting, Champaign

· Ag Ed 499 Planning Meeting, University of Illinois, Urbana

· School Visits with Jennifer Waters, Greenfield and North Greene

· School Visits with Kevin Larsen, Bureau Valley, Geneseo, and Riverdale

· CTE Curriculum Revitalization Initiative Partner Meeting, Springfield

· FCAE Staff Meeting, FFA Center, Springfield
· Next Gen Science Curriculum Planning Meeting with CAERT, Bloomington 

· Met with Don Norton, IL Ag Leadership Foundation, regarding Ag Teacher Leadership Seminar

· Met with Amy Roady, IL Soybean Association, regarding funding proposal to sponsor agriculture teacher professional development.

· Meeting with IL Director of Agriculture, Raymond Poe, Springfield

· University of Illinois, Bevier Hall Room 122 Room Dedication, Urbana

· CTE Curriculum Revitalization Admin Meeting, Springfield

Office and Other Activities

· Completed several tasks related to the AFNR STEM Learning Exchange.
· Prep for the April FCAE Staff meeting.

· FCAE Conference Call

· Completed several tasks related to the CTE curriculum revitalization initiative.
· Developed contracts and several other tasks related to summer graduate courses (Ag Ed 499, CDE, and Middle School courses)

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.
Miles Traveled - 1875
Comments/Observations


April was a very busy with month with several initiatives taking off.  I am particularly excited about our discussions with Don Norton and the Illinois Agriculture Leadership Foundation regarding a leadership seminar specifically for high school agriculture teachers.  I am very thankful to the Illinois Soybean Association for sponsoring not only the leadership seminar but also several other professional development activities offered this summer.  
